
Mass Schedule:  

Saturday Vigil 4 p.m. 
Sunday 7:30, 9 & 10:30 a.m. 
 Spanish Mass  12 p.m. 
 
Monday 5:15 p.m.  
Tuesday ï Friday 7 a.m. 
    
Holy Day Vigil (see bulletin for details) 
Holy Day Mass (see bulletin for details) 
 

Confessions:   Each Saturday ï 2:45 to 3:45 p.m. 
 

Sacrament of Marriage:   Arrangements 

should be made at least 1 year in advance by calling the 
Rectory Office. 
 

Sacrament of Baptism:   Baptismal instruction 

for parents takes place on the first Sunday of each month at 
12 p.m. in the Parish Center. 
 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament:  
7 a.m. to 9 p.m. M-F in the Chapel. 
 

Miraculous Medal Novena Devotion:  
Mondays following the 5:15 p.m. Mass 

 

St. John the Guardian of Our Lady Parish 
at St. John the Evangelist Church - 80 Union St, Clinton, MA  01510  

Rev. Joseph M. Nally, Pastor  
Rev. Henry Ramirez, Associate Pastor  

Rev. Raymond M. Goodwin, In Residence  
William Griffin, OFS, Deacon  
George OõConnor, Deacon 

Rectory Office:  

149 Chestnut St, Clinton, MA 01510 

Hours: Monday-Friday 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

Phone: 978-368-0366 Fax: 978-368-4359 

Email: stjohnclintonma@gmail.com 

Web Site: www.stjohnsclinton.org  

ñLikeò us on Facebook: 

St. John the Guardian of Our Lady Parish 
 

Staff:  
Marc DeMille - Music Directorð978-368-0366 
George DiLorenzo ï Superintendent, St. Johnôs Cemetery  
/Facilities Manager 978-368-8816 
Ann Dziokonski ï Elder & Homebound Ministry  

978-368-0366  

Mary Anne Kennedy, DRE ï Director of Religious  

Education - Grades K ï 10 ï 978-368-0052 

Matthew Kobus ï Director of St. Johnôs Gym ï 

978-365-9085 

Ellen Turini ï Safe Environment Coordinator ï  

978-368-0366 

Tammy Van Buren ï Office Manager ï 978-368-0366  

 

St. Johnõs Cemetery 

Parker Rd, Lancaster 

Phone: 978-368-8816 

CARE Food Pantry  

St. Johnôs Gym - 149 Chestnut St 

Open Thursdayôs: 4-6 p.m. 

St. Johnõs Gym 

149 Chestnut St, Clinton 

Phone: 978-365-9085 

Email: stjohnsgymorg@gmail.com  

St. Vincent de 

Paul Society  

Parish Center  

80  Union St 

Tuesdayôs: 7 p.m. 

When Jesus saw his mother and  
the disciple there whom he  
loved, he said to his mother,  
òWoman, behold, your son.ó 
Then he said to the disciple,  
òBehold, your mother.ó And 
from that hour the disciple took  
her into his home.      John 19  26 -27 



St. John the Guardian of Our Lady  

Thanks to all  our parishioners 

who have made their gift to 

the 2018 Partners in Charity 

Appeal.  St. John the Guardian 

of Our Lady Parish has 

reached $84,578 towards our 

goal of $92,800.  If you have not yet made a gift or 

pledge, please fill out a commitment pledge envelope 

located in each pew.  Or visit www.partners-charity.net 

to do it online.  Partners in Charity, formerly known as 

the Bishopôs Fund, is the Annual Appeal for the Diocese 

of Worcester, serving 28 charitable, educational, and pas-

toral ministries.  Through your generous support we are 

able to serve thousand of families and individuals in 

Worcester County through outreach, formation, evangeli-

zation, and worship.  Thank you! 

Dear Friends, 
     This weekend 44 children of our parish made their 
First Communion.  It was a happy and joyful time for 
them and their families.  It was a day for them, as it 
was for us many years ago, a time they will never for-
get. 
     It is the beginning for them to draw closer to Our 
Lord in the Eucharist, and to welcome His presence 
and strength into their lives as they continue through 
the formative years of their learning. 
     These children are a wonderful example to us with 
their faith, their goodness and their desire to receive 
and stay close to Our Lord in Holy Communion.  May 
we also be a good example to them no matter what 
our age may be, or how busy we are, or how weak we 
may feel our faith is. 
     May we remember and live an important truth 
ôthat faith is more than taught, it is caught.õ  May 
you continue to let them see and catch your faith, no 
matter how weak you feel your faith may be.  It is 
good if your children see you watching a religious TV 
program, reading or saying prayers, having grace be-
fore or after a meal, offering a prayer for a family 
member or friend who needs help, showing your re-
spect for a crucifix or statue or religious picture you 
have at home, respecting Godõs name, stopping by 
church for a visit, helping at a community work of 
charity, or any other spiritual practices you may have.  
Take the time.  It will make a big difference. 
     Many blessings and thanks to you parents, broth-
ers and sisters, wonderful grandparents and CCD 
teachers and aides for your faith and example. More 
than all, may Sunday Mass be for you and all,  ôthe 
hour of power.õ    ~ Father Nally 

Star of Bethlehem Olive Wood Sale 
Maysoon Khair from Star of Bethlehem will be at our 
church this weekend selling hand carved olive wood 
religious articles after all Masses.  There will be a dis-
play of these hand carved items such as nativity 
scenes, crucifix, rosaries, last supper and many other 
beautiful statues each made from the wood of the 
olive trees in Bethlehem.  Proceeds will help support 
Christian families in the holy land. 

Mother's Day Rose Sale 
May 12th & 13th 

 

The Hibernians of Our Lady of Knock 
and Daughters of Mary will be selling 
roses at all of the Masses on Mother's 
Day weekend to benefit Visitation House 
which cares for women facing crises 
pregnancies and is located in Worcester. 
We will be grateful for your support! 

ñFATAL FLAWS: Legalizing Assisted Deathò 
All welcome! All are encouraged to come and watch this 

documentary film at a special viewing scheduled for Thurs-

day, May 17, at 7:00 pm, in the Hagan Campus Center at 

Assumption College. Bishop Robert J. McManus will be 

present and will lead a discussion following the movie, 

which depicts the dangers of physician assisted suicide 

world-wide. This free event is sponsored by Witness for 

Life and Emmanuel Radio. There are multiple ways of re-

serving your seat. You can register on the website: witness-

forlife.com. Or, call Mindy Dulude at Christ the King Par-

ish, 508-754-5361 (press 2 after the prompt). Or, call Em-

manuel Radio at 508-767-1230. You can watch the filmôs 

trailer at: Witnessforlife.com/our-programs/fatal-flaws. 

Upcoming Cursillo Opportunities 
Cursillo or "short course in Christian-
ity" is an uplifting and educational 
experience.  The weekend is facili-
tated by a team of laypeople and 

clergy who deliver organized talks and discussions.  Our 
2018 dates are: Men - June 14-17; Women - October 25-
28.  All weekends will be held at the Immaculate Concep-
tion Spiritual Renewal Center in Putnam, CT. For additional 
information, please contact Sue Leighton at 508-278-3155 
or sleighton1958@gmail.com. 



 

Sixth Sunday of Easter         May 6, 2018 

MONDAY ï May 7, 2018 
  5:15 PM   À Josephine & Paul OôMalley   Req. by their 
                      Children 
 

TUESDAY ï May 8, 2018 
  7:00 AM   À Florence A. Nally 
 

WEDNESDAY ï May 9, 2018 
  7:00 AM   À Rita McNally   Req. by her Daughter 
  5:30 PM   À Stephen Starr - 25th Anniversary   Req. by 
                      his Family 

Weekly Collection  
April 28 & April 29, 2018 

 

  Sunday Collection           $6,568.00 
Thank you for your generosity each week! 

Vigil Lights  
May 6 - May 12, 2018 

In memory of Richard Goodsell   Req. by his Sister 
 

In memory of Clarence Gilchrest   Req. by his Family 
 

In memory of Marion & Herb Schold 
Req. by Mary & Bob Kilcoyne 

 

In memory of Agnes Starr   Req. by her Daughters 
 

In memory of Sheila Catherine Beirne 
Req. by Tony & Karen 

 

In memory of Patrick òJoeó Kilcoyne - Birthday  
Remembrance   Req. by Mary & Bill McNally 

 

In memory of Marilyn Clisham 
Req. by the Clisham Family 

 

1st Communion blessings for Chloe Robichaud 
Req. by Nana 

Readings for May 6, 2018 
 

Sunday: Acts 10:25-26, 34-35, 44-48/Ps 98:1, 2-

3, 3-4 [cf. 2b]/1 Jn 4:7-10/Jn 15:9-17  

THURSDAY ï May 10, 2018 - Ascension of the Lord  
  7:00 AM   For the People 
12:10 PM   À Margaret Halloran - 5th Anniversary   Req. 
                      by her Family  
 

FRIDAY ï May 11, 2018 
  7:00 AM   À Nancy McElheney   Req. by sisters, Betty & 
                      Mary Lou 

SATURDAY ï May 12, 2018 
  4:00 PM   À Flora Martin   Req. by daughter, Dorothy 
                      West 
 

SUNDAY ï May 13, 2018  
  7:30 AM   À Elaine Moore   Req. by Tony & Karen Mello  
  9:00 AM   For the People 
10:30 AM   À Marie E. Gannon   Req. by daughter, Alice  
12:00 PM   (Spanish) For the People 

St. Johnõs Cemetery News 
aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ 5ŜŎƻǊŀǘƛƻƴǎΥ The 
decorations may be placed on the graves 
ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ aŀȅ млǘƘ ŦƻǊ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ŀƴŘ 
remain until May 16th.  Thank you 

SATURDAY ï May 5, 2018 
  4:00 PM   À A. Theresa Ciavola   Req. by her Family 
 

SUNDAY ï May 6, 2018  
  7:30 AM   For the People 
  9:00 AM   À Cirilo Diaz - 2nd Anniversary   Req. by his 
                      Wife & Family 
10:30 AM   À Shamus P. OôToole   Req. by Nanna, Mel & 
                      Jim  
12:00 PM   (Spanish) For the People 

 

Motherõs Day Breakfast 
Sunday, May 13 -  8 a.m. -  12 p.m. 

Clinton Elks, 128 School St 
Adults -  $6 and Children under 12 -  $4 

Mothers are free and will receive a flower! 

Pray for Priests 
On the bulletin tables are monthly lists of 
priests of our diocese.  Please pray not only 
for them but also for our seminarians. 

Wednesday, May 9  
Eve of the Ascension of the Lord 

Adoration will end at 4 p.m.  
Adorers are needed for Fridays at 8 a.m. 
& 10 a.m.  For more information, contact 
Sue Belfield at 508-869-0508. 

Coffee Hour Sunday, May 19 
Please join us downstairs for coffee and donuts 

immediately following the 10:30 Mass.   

All are welcome! 



Liturgical Schedule 

May 12 & 13 4 p.m. 7:30 a.m. 9 a.m. 10:30 a.m. 

Lector: C. Lent J. Donahue B. Huff G. Grady 

EM: C. Schlegel A. Dziokonski C. MacGillivray D. Philbin 

 S. Segelhorst S. Flaherty D. Dunn C. Burgoyne 

AS:   V. MacGillivray A. Kelly 

   C. Fucile F. Kelly 

    R. Kelly 

May 5 & 6 4 p.m. 7:30 a.m. 9 a.m. 10:30 a.m. 

Lector: M. Goodsell S. Soldi M. Heelan D. von Linden 

EM: J. Gaughan D. DiTullio G. Schneck P. Shibley 

 D. Goodsell P. Cherubini K. OôLoughlin E. Shibley 

AS: J. Rivera C. Lucking M. Ward C. Dalsass 

   A. Ward N. Dalsass 

    J. Dalsass 

    L. Iacoviello 

Is Your Child Going into First Grade  
in the fall of 2018? 

Our First Communion Sacramental Prepara-
tion Program is a two-year program ï Level 
1 and Level 2.  Therefore, if you would like your child to re-
ceive his/her First Communion in the second grade, be sure 
to register for first grade THIS year.  (Also, if your child is 
home-schooled, please register for Religious Education for Sac-
ramental years.)  If you know a family with a child entering 
Grade 1 in the fall, please extend an invitation to them to enroll 
their child in Religious Education. Thank you! Please call Mary 
Anne Kennedy at 978-368-0052 or email her at mkennedyst-
johnsclinton@gmail.com if you have any questions. 

St. Johns is Having Vacation Bible Camp this Summer! 
All children, grades K-5, are invited to our Catholic Vacation 
Bible Camp during the week of Monday, July 30 - Friday, Au-
gust 3, from 9-12 at St. Johnôs Gym. The cost is $10 per child or 
a maximum of $30 per family. Registration forms can be found 
downstairs in the CCD rack in the Hall or at the entrances of the 
church. We will have games, crafts, singing, bible stories, and 
activities. Itôs going to be so much fun! We are also in need of 
catechist/teen/parent volunteers. If you are interested, please 
call Mary Anne Kennedy at 978-368-0052 or email her at mken-
nedystjohnsclinton@gmail.com. 

Parent & Catechist Volunteers Needed 
for Vacation Bible Camp 

Are you looking for something fun to do this summer with your 
children? Vacation Bible Camp is a lot of fun and is a way that 
you can help build the faith of your own family. We will have 
Catholic Vacation Bible Camp from July 30 - August 3 from 9-12 
at St. Johnôs Gym. Enrich your ódomestic churchô with a week of 
learning that your family will never forget.  If interested, please 
contact Mary Anne Kennedy at mkennedystjohnsclin-
ton@gmail.com or call her at 978-368-0052. Thanks so much 
and God bless you and your family! 

Religious Ed Registrations for 2018-2019  
are Now Due 

If you have not registered your child for Reli-
gious Education classes, please register imme-

diately. You may use the Family Registration Form that your child 
brought home or fill out a New Registration Form and mail it to our 
office at St. John the Guardian of Our Lady, 149 Chestnut Street, 
Clinton, MA 01510. Blank Registration Forms can be found at all of 
the entrances to the Church. Please call Mary Anne Kennedy at 978-
368-0052 if you have any questions.  Thank you for registering! 

Teen Volunteers Needed for St. John's Vacation Bible Camp 
Are you looking for something fun to do this summer?  Do you still 
need to do your Community Service for Confirmation?  Do you need 
Community Service Hours for school or clubs?  If you do, Vacation 
Bible Camp is the most fun way to do it! We will have Vacation Bible 
Camp from July 30 - August 3 from 9-12 at St. Johnôs Gym. In past 
years, we have had many TEENS volunteer at camp to help our little 
ones learn about their Faith and most of all, to have FUN. If youôre 
interested please contact Mary Anne at mkennedystjohnsclin-

ton@gmail.com or call her at 978-368-0052. 

Deadline for Steubenville East 
Retreat -- May 10th  

St. John the Guardian of Our 

Lady will again be bringing teens 

to the Steubenville East Catholic Youth Conference this sum-

mer from July 13-15.  This is for high school aged teens 

(entering high school through just-graduated teens) and is an 

exciting and meaningful experience which includes dynamic 

speakers, prayer, fellowship, music, and games.  Interested in 

finding out more?  Contact Mary Anne Kennedy at 978-368-

0052 for more information and to sign up! 

The Hibernians of Our Lady of Knock will 

hold their next monthly meeting on Thursday, 

May 10 at 7pm at St John's parish hall, with guest 

speaker, Deacon William Griffin. 

Free Community Breakfast  
Sunday, May 13 at 9 a.m. 

Saturday, May 19 at 8:30 a.m. 

Church of the Good Shepherd 

209 Union St.      All are welcome! 

Benefit for  
St. Bernard High School 

 

The Bernardian Foundation 
will host its 25th Annual Golf 

Tournament to benefit the  
students of St. Bernard CCHS at Oak Hill 

Country Club on Monday, June 25 at 1 pm.   
Registration is open!   
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NOTAS 

1. GRUPO DE ORACION, VIERNES, 7 PM. 

 SALON 14. 

2. DURANTE EL MES DE MAYO SE HARAN LOS 
ROSARIOS EN LAS CASAS LOS DIAS: LUNES, 

MARTES, MIERCOLES Y SABADOS. 

 

3. DESDE YA NOS VAMOS PREPARANDO PARA 
LA CELEBRACION DE PENTECOSTES, EL DO-

MINGO 20 DE MAYO 

DOMINGO 6 DE MAYO 
Rosarios en las casas durante la 
semana, 6:30 pm 

Eucaristia  12 pm Iglesia principal 

DOMINGO 13 DE MAYO 
Dia de las Madres. 
ñEl Jueves 10 de Mayo es el dia 
de la Ascension del Se¶orò 

Eucaristia 12 pm Iglesia principal 

AVISOS IMPORTANTES  
 

¶ Preparacion pre-bautismal por favor contac-

tar a Karina Mendez. 978-3330141 

¶ Para colocar las intenciones de la misa de 

12 cada Domingo. Marita Wallace. 978-

7515289 

 ñSacramento de confesionò Sabados de 2:45 a        

3:45 En la capilla de abajo o pedir cita durante 

la semana con padre Henry al 978-3680366 

extension 202.ò 

SEXTO DOMINGO DE PASCUA 

QUERIDA COMUNIDAD HISPANA 
 

FRASE DE LA SEMANA. 
 
ñAmense unos a otros, como yo los amo, dice Jesus.ò 

Dios sabe perfectamente cuál es tu situation y tu necesidad  
y respondera, pero quiere que confíes plenamente en  él, 
aunque no veas señales.  
Entrégale tus cargas, descansa en él y recibe las bendicio-
nes que tiene reservadas para ti. 
Estas palabras representan una parte importante de lo que 
Jesus dijo muchas veces en sus sermones. 
El mensaje del Evangelio de hoy nos invita, a que seamos 
buenos amigos e hijos de Dios y que obedezcamos sus 
mandamientos, y a que confiemos en él siempre que nece-
sitemos de su ayuda. 
Siguiendo lo enseñado por Jesus, nosotros permanecere-
mos en la presencia de Dios, quien con su amor y protec-
ción nos acompañara en los momentos difíciles de nuestra 
vida, y caminara con nosotros en nuestra comunidad de fe. 
UNA FELIZ Y BENDECIDA SEMANA PARA TODOS. 

P. HENRY RAMIREZ 


